A meeting of the Troy Charter Revision Committee was held March 20, 2009, at City Hall, 500 W. Big Beaver Road. Chairman Daniel Bliss called the Meeting to order at 3:15 PM.

ROLL CALL:

PRESENT:

Maryann Bernardi, Daniel Bliss, Shirley Kanoza, Cynthia

A. Wilsher

ABSENT:

Lillian Barno, Jerry E. Bloom, Mark Solomon

ALSO PRESENT: City Attorney Lori Bluhm, City Clerk Tonni Bartholomew

RESOLUTION TO EXCUSE MEMBER:

Resolution #CR-2009-03-004 Moved by Wilshire Seconded by Bernardi

RESOLVED, That members Barno, Bloom, and Solomon be EXCUSED from the meeting of March 20, 2009.

Yes:

Bernardi, Bliss, Kanoza, Wilsher

No:

None

Absent: Barno, Bloom, Solomon

MOTION CARRIED

Member Kanoza requested that the minutes reflect a statement indicating that members should contact City staff in advance of the meeting to advise staff of their inability to attend meetings.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: March 5, 2009

Resolution #CR-2009-03-005 Moved by Bernardi Seconded by Barno

RESOLVED, That the Charter Revision Committee Minutes of March 5, 2009 are hereby APPROVED as corrected.

Yes:

Bernardi, Bliss, Kanoza, Wilsher

No:

None

Absent: Barno, Bloom, Solomon

MOTION CARRIED

PROPOSED CHARTER AMENDMENT: Section 6.2(g) - Vacancies in Elective Office

Member Wilshire reviewed her recollection of the history of the amendments to Section 6.2(g) of the Charter. She indicated that the intent of the amendment several years ago was to remove the ability of candidates to position themselves and their friends on the ballot by resigning from their Council position when running for another elected position just before the filing deadline and prearranging for their friends to file for the unexpired portion of their term. She indicated the past discussion focused on the length of time required for the resignation period and that the Committee selected the 21 days as it appeared to give potential candidates notice of the vacancy and sufficient to gather signatures before filing. She noted that the recommendation to Council for placement of the proposed amendment on the ballot received unanimous approval from the committee.

Member Bernardi questioned if there was any history showing a need for the amendment prior to 1994. Was there a problem that initiated the amendment?

Member Wilshire indicated that she thought the amendment was tied to the introduction of term limits. Additionally, it was noted that the amendment to the Charter which eliminated the City Primary Election occurred along with the amendment to this section of the Charter and could have contributed to the perceived need for the proposed amendment.

City Attorney Bluhm referenced a communication she provided to the committee last year containing the history of the previous Charter amendment. She read from a portion of the minutes from 1983 which discussed the rationale for the change.

Discussion continued on the impact of the amendment and potential for calling a Special Election with the Charter as written. Members Wilshire and Kanoza indicated that they would rather see the time requirement for resignation be extended as proposed in the staff recommended amendment over the potential of a very expensive Special Election, especially when the cost to run a Special Election could potentially result in the elimination or lay-off of one or more City employees.

Member Bernardi indicated that she believes the proposal could result in more elections. She indicated that the amendment could discourage Council Members from running for the office of Mayor. She questioned what this amendment does other than force a resignation.

<u>MOTION TO RECOMMEND PROPOSED CHARTER AMENDMENT: Section 6.2(g) – Vacancies in Elective Office</u>

Resolution #CR-2009-03-006 Moved by Bliss Seconded by Kanoza

RESOLVED, That the Charter Revision Committee hereby recommends the Staff Proposed Amendment to Section 6.2(g), Vacancies in Elective Office, as presented, be forwarded to City Council for placement on the November 3, 2009 General Election Ballot.

Yes:

Bliss, Kanoza, Wilsher

No:

Bernardi

Absent:

Barno, Bloom, Solomon

MOTION CARRIED

Member Kanoza voiced disappointment to the statement of "maybe they can get it right this time" made by a Council member at the City Council Regular meeting the last time the Council discussed the proposed amendment to Charter Section 6.2(g). She noted that she has been on the Charter Revision Committee for many years. Member Kanoza stated that she has always tried to be very thorough and do her best as a Charter Revision Committee member. She believes that the Charter Revision Committee has always strived to serve the community in the best manner possible. She felt strongly that her remarks should be made part of the record.

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION: None.

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u>

Resolution #CR-2009-03-007 Moved by Wilshire Seconded by Kanoza

RESOLVED, That the Charter Revision Committee Meeting of Friday, March 20, 2009 be ADJOURNED.

Meeting ADJOURNED at 4:01 PM.

Daniel Bliss, Chair

Tonni L. Bartholomew. City Clerk